
Travel advice for students 
waiting on a corrected BRP

The following was received from the University of 
Warwick’s Home Office UKVI Premium Account 
Managers on 6 December, 2022:

“We have been assured, anyone who has a BRP Card 
which is valid, and the duration allows them to leave 
and re-enter the UK over the festive period may travel 
using the BRP Card they already have; if they do not 
have a BRP Card but their Entry Clearance vignette’s 
duration will allow them to leave and re enter over the 
festive period again these individuals may travel using 
the documents they have.

If for any reason the cards are cancelled and reissued 
while the individual is overseas, we have been assured 
Border Force officials will allow individuals to re enter 
the UK with the BRP Card they have, and to collect their 
new BRP Card upon arrival to the UK.”

If you are waiting for a new BRP to be issued to you 
following an error report, and wish to travel overseas 
using the BRP with errors, we recommend that you 
carry with you the following information, in addition to 
this document:

• Your Home Office decision letter/email which 
confirms your grant of leave

• Any email correspondence from the University of 
Warwick or Home Office UKVI relating to the BRP 
error

• A student status letter confirming your enrolment: 
Certificate of Status Letter (warwick.ac.uk)

https://warwick.ac.uk/services/academicoffice/studentrecords/srforms/statusletter/
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